PAMV Chapter BHS Board Meeting -- September 18, 2010

Chuck Mollett’s Office, Building O Suite 276, 1101 S. Winchester Blvd., San Jose, CA 95128

Present: Butch Logan, Chuck Mollett, Colin D’Sousa, John Heather, Mark Torrance, Paul Eastman, Terry Moore

Absent: Dave Kocharhook, Dave Morley, Gary Miller, Jordan Makower

Chuck called the meeting to order at 10:13.

Paul will ask Dave M about some confusing items in the treasurer’s report.  We accepted (MSP) the report, but expect clarification at or before the next board meeting.

During discussion of the Chapter Development report, we expressed concern about our lack of growth.  Colin detailed his follow-up process when (potential) members are absent, which seemed adequate.  This may be a topic for discussion at our not-yet-scheduled annual board planning meeting.

We agreed (no motion, as Music and Chapter Development have dealt with this) to do a Holiday Chorus this year, as we have had several requests from former Holiday Chorus participants.

Youth in Harmony:  A quartet will be singing at Fremont and Mountain View high schools, for their chorus and madrigals classes.   We haven’t yet recruited a music educator for Harmony U.  In Jordan’s absence, Chuck and Terry will work on this.  Marv Bertelson is contacting teachers to offer our help, and is coordinating the weekly coaching of a student quartet.

We accepted reports from Music, Chapter Development, and Youth in Harmony.

Butch reported the status of the Cabaret; everything seems to be on schedule.  Strolling quartets should contact Steve with their song lists.  We suggested several ways to make the Cabaret better: (1) have only one strolling quartet sing at a time, without amplification, (2) set up floodlights for the back parking lot, (3) mark more parking spaces as “handicapped”.  John will be Santa Claus again.  We approved (MSP) the budget Butch submitted.

For future years, Chuck suggested that we might consider the newly remodeled hall at the Cupertino Heritage community center for the Cabaret.

Bill Gates has completed repair of our risers, so we can move ahead with getting additional risers to match the church risers and selling our existing ones.  We would need to buy two additional risers, as the church has only 4 and we need 6.

Purchase of new vests seems to be on hold, at the request of the people involved.  No one on the committee was present, so we postponed further discussion.

We deferred a discussion of a chapter survey until later when more board members can participate.

Dave K added an agenda item to put on a combined show with PAMV and other chapters, but we postponed discussion until a time when Dave could give us his thoughts. 

Adjourned at 11:46.

Additional (added Nov. 3, by Jordan)

On Oct 27, Dave K. convened an electronic meeting regarding Dan Johnson, a candidate for chorus membership. The meeting was initiated by Colin D’Souza, as a motion for Dan’s acceptance into PAMV. Seconded by Terry Moore. Discussion followed. Members voting: Chuck Mollett, Dave Morley, Gary Miller, Mark Torrance, Paul Eastman, Terry Moore, and Jordan Makower. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting closed on Oct 30.

